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Novel Married at First Sight Chapter 1831 -Josh: “Zachary, you are very clear about 
the virtues of grandma. You should have been prepared for this long ago. You should 
be glad that grandma didn’t kidnap your wife when you were just married, otherwise you 
will feel even more uncomfortable.” 

It’s hard to be apart for a while. 

Zachary: “…Now I’m not happy either. When I wake up in the morning, I’m used to 
seeing my wife, and when I get home at night, she’s there waiting for me. As long as 
she is there, I can’t wait to get home. She has waited for a very long time. 

Now she left me to go out to play, and she made up her mind not to let me follow her. 
She even replaced her mobile phone with a new one, which I’m not used to. Josh, come 
out for a drink or two, I’ll treat you.” 

He made no attempt to discover where Grandma had gone. 

Since grandma took Serenity out, grandma wouldn’t let him know where they were 
going, unless Serenity contacted him. 

Zachary couldn’t understand why he offended grandma, who wanted to punish him like 
this. 

“What time is it? It’s not a suitable time to drink, I want to accompany my wife, my wife 
is pregnant, now I don’t smoke or drink.” Josh rejected Zachary’s invitation without 
thinking. 

Zachary: “…I don’t have nearly enough friends, and I place a high value on friendship.” 

“Friends don’t spend their whole lives with me, but my wife is the person who will. I put 
my wife first, of course. It’s late, so I won’t talk to you. I’ll go with my wife instead. Good 
night.” 

Josh smiled and said good night, Jasmine always felt that there was a bit of 
schadenfreude in his man’s words. 

After Josh put down his cell phone, Jasmine asked her husband: “Grandma May and 
Serenity went on a long trip without Zachary knowing about it? He complained to you 
about grandma abducting Serenity?” 

Josh smiled and said, “That’s right, he doesn’t know where he offended his Grandma, 
and was punished by her. If Grandma May doesn’t like other people, don’t offend them. 
My patriarch treats Grandma May with respect.” 



“Grandma May hasn’t bubbling for a long time. Didn’t she say that she is busy choosing 
grandsons for other grandchildren? Logically speaking, Zachary can’t offend his 
grandma, and grandma loves him the most.” 

Josh thought for a while andguessed. He said: “Maybe Zachary is too domineering. 
Grandma May will punish him and let him taste what is called real neglect, lest he 
always complain that Serenity ignores him, and he often goes to Serenity’s sister to 
complain.” 

Jasmine smiled and said: “Yes. Serenity said that he has never seen a man who loves 
to go back to his natal family to complain so much. As long as Serenity bullies him, he 
will go to Sister Liberty to complain. Serenity said that now There was a conflict 
between the couple, and she wanted to confiscate his mobile phone, and then put a 
chair at the door, where she sat and guarded, preventing Zachary from going out and 
going back to his mother’s house to complain.” 

Josh laughed until his stomach ached. 

He smiled and said a few words for his friend: “Don’t blame Zachary, Grandma May 
taught him everything, except that she didn’t teach him how to love someone. It’s 
normal to have some shortcomings when trying to love someone, he just loves Serenity 
too much.” 

“He, who is used to being domineering and used to being the center of others is the 
same in love, and I hope that the woman he loves will be full of him. If he turns around 
and can’t see, he will look for people everywhere. He will only complain if she ignores 
him.” 
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Novel Married at First Sight Chapter 1832 -Jasmine said: “He didn’t just complain 
now, he complained for a while, Serenity said that she has no one who has written a 
love letter, in order to coax her husband, she had to rack her brains to write a love letter 
to her husband.” 

Zachary, a domineering man, was easy to change, but his nature was difficult to 
change. It was predicted that he would be gray-haired and a grandfather or great-
grandfather in the future. He would be endowed with such virtue. 

As long as Serenity was willing to tolerate him, it would be fine. 

One complaint, one coaxing husband, repeating the cycle, might be for the fun of the 
couple; outsiders just listened to it and didn’t need to intervene. 



Josh looked at her and said enviously: “Zachary also received the love letter from his 
wife, but I haven’t received it. Jasmine, why don’t you write me a love letter and let me 
try to receive it?” 

Jasmine: “What is it like to write a love letter from his wife?” 

Josh: “I think Zachary is very happy sometimes, and his cold face can’t hide the joy, as 
long as he is not blind, he can see it. I guess, it must be because he received a letter 
from his wife. A love letter for him.” 

Jasmine didn’t refuse or agree, but just said: “I have never written a love letter before. I 
don’t know how to do it, so I look it up on Google and it seems I don’t like, so don’t copy 
it. I’m racking my brain to write a love letter for you. It’s very hard. I can’t sleep if I can’t 
write it, I can’t eat if I can’t write it, and I’m thinking about how to write all day and night.” 

“No, you don’t need to write, I’ll do it for you. Wife, don’t write anymore. I’ll write for you 
as well.” As soon as Jasmine said that she could not write love letters and had no 
experience, Josh was happy, which meant that he really wrote love letters, and Jasmine 
was the first person to receive love letter. 

But when Josh heard her say that she couldn’t write because she kept thinking about it, 
couldn’t eat, couldn’t sleep, and thought about it all day and night, he was upset. She 
was now the most important person in their family’s history. 

If she couldn’t eat or sleep because of writing a love letter, he would blame himself and 
feel sorry for her, and the elders in his family would chase after him with big knives. 

His parents could no longer see him as their son because they only saw Jasmine as 
their daughter-in-law. 

Josh: “Don’t you really need to write? I also want to try what it’s like to write a love letter 
to the person I love.” 

Jasmine said: “Tonight I’ll think about how to write. I’ve read a lot of love stories. I don’t 
know how to be original, so I’ll put together the love words that the heroine said to the 
hero in the stories and make a summary; I should be able to write a few thousand word 
love letter. I’ll go get the paper, bring the pen, and start writing right away.” 

Jasmine made a gesture to get out of bed to get the paper and pen. 

Josh hugged her tightly and refused to let her get out of bed. He grinned and said: “I 
told you not to worry about it, honey, and let’s go to bed early. All you need to do is eat 
well, get enough rest, and live each day to the fullest.” 

“However, while Zachary has already received Serenity’s love letter, you haven’t yet 
received mine.” 



“We are now so content because we don’t need to copy them in anything; they are 
them, and we are us. Ah, I’m so happy. For me, A good-night kiss is worth ten love 
letters.” 

Jasmine just gave up. She said: “Then don’t say in front of me that you want to receive 
the love letter I wrote. I love you so much, but I can’t let you be wronged. Zachary has 
some, and I want you to have them too.” 
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Novel Married at First Sight Chapter 1833 -Josh nodded repeatedly and said: “I won’t 
talk about it, I won’t compare with him, in fact, I am much happier than him. “ 

He touched Jasmine’s still flat belly. Zachary had been married for so long and couldn’t 
be a father, he had already become a father, and he and Jasmine had been in a smooth 
relationship, much better than Zachary and his wife. 

Well, he was content! 

Jasmine put her hand on the back of his hand, then took his big hand away, and said, 
“Don’t say such things to Zachary.” 

Josh: “I didn’t say anything.” 

Jasmine: “You know what you want to say with this action. Serenity didn’t say anything 
anymore, but she was still worried that she would not be able to conceive, and I often 
saw her searching for infertility problems on the Internet.” 

Josh said, “I won’t say anything, you can persuade Serenity, don’t worry, sometimes the 
more pressure you have, the less you can get what you want.” 

Jasmine: “Understood, I don’t dare to mention the child in front of her but the couple are 
so loving, why there is no progress?” 

She and Josh were pregnant during the honeymoon period. 

“They will have children, don’t think too much, go to sleep.” Josh comforted his beloved 
wife, then dimmed the bedside lamp, turned sideways, and fell asleep with his beloved 
wife in his arms. 

Jasmine was now a twin, she fell asleep very quickly, within a few minutes, she fell 
asleep and slept soundly. 



Looking at his beloved wife who fell asleep so quickly, Josh’s heart softened, and he 
moved to her forehead, kissed her lightly, and said softly and enviously: “My wife, I 
really envy you, you can fall asleep in a few minutes.” 

He always had to toss and turn to fall asleep. 

At the same time, the Dawson Family. 

As soon as Analia came out of the bathroom, she heard her cell phone ringing. There 
was a new message. 

The mobile phone was thrown on the bed by her, she walked over quickly, sat down on 
the edge of the bed, picked up the mobile phone and checked the information. 

It was an unfamiliar mobile phone number that sent her the message. 

The content of the message was: ‘Serenity has gone far away, only Zachary is at 
home.’ 

After reading the message, Analia immediately called the number that sent the 
message, and the other party answered her call. 

“Excuse me, who are you?” Analia asked softly. 

After the other party was silent for a while, she said, “It was me. Ms. Dawson, I brought 
you into the Regent Residences.” 

This was the owner of No. 188 villa in the Regent Residences. For the evidence, she 
went to the door to talk to the other party. 

The owner of the house was a young woman in her early thirties, but she was divorced 
and had no children. The villa she lived in was allocated from her ex-husband. When 
Serenity came to find her, she questioned her about secretly filming. 

The owner of the house refused to admit it at first, but after Serenity presented the 
evidence, she had to admit it, and then she said that she was an entertainment reporter, 
because the public liked to watch gossip news about Zachary and his wife, so whenever 
she had the opportunity, she would Candid photos of Zachary and his wife. 
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Novel Married at First Sight Chapter 1834 -When Analia entered the Regent 
Residences, she insisted that she didn’t know Analia’s purpose, and thought that she 
was a relative of Zachary’s family, and she was just doing a favor out of kindness. 



Acting like she didn’t know that she caused trouble, she assured Serenity that she 
would not meddle in her own business in the future. 

Serenity believed her words on the surface, and when she came back, she told Sam to 
arrange someone to watch over this news. 

She felt that this news was not just for breaking the news. She caught the jealousy in 
the eyes of the other party, and couldn’t help smiling when she mentioned Zachary. If 
she hadn’t guessed, this news was her 2 No. Rival. 

Zachary was like a magnet, not only attracting unmarried girls, but even divorced young 
women staring at him, treating him like a piece of fat, wishing to eat him in one bite. 

Analia remembered the ordinary-looking young woman with a hot body, and said, “It’s 
you, thank you, Sister. Sister, how did you know that Serenity was away? Where did 
she go?” 

“My name is Esme. I am also a staying Regent Residences, and I am very concerned 
about the movements of Young Master York and his wife. After all, it is my honor to live 
in the same community as Young Master York, so I couldn’t help but pay attention.” 

Analia remained silent. 

Esme continued: “Today at noon, Serenity came to ask me to settle accounts and 
scolded me so badly. It seems that she is not that confident, maybe the relationship 
between their husband and wife is not as good as the outside world imagined.” 

Analia said: “I don’t know this very well, I fell in love with Young Master York at first 
sight, but I only met Young Master York once, and I don’t know Serenity well. “ 

After a pause, Analia continued: “Serenity hasn’t been pregnant for so long, have you 
heard the rumors that she can’t conceive? In a wealthy family, if you can’t conceive, no 
matter how good the relationship between husband and wife is, it won’t be able to 
withstand the reality. The family’s hundreds of billions of property needs someone to 
inherit it, and if Serenity can’t have children, she will be divorced sooner or later and 
kicked out of the York family. Let’s not talk about wealthy families, it’s an ordinary 
family. If a woman can’t have children, her husband’s family will also ask for a divorce.” 

Esme said: “Well, we don’t know if Serenity will be able to give birth, but if the couple 
are as loving as the rumors say, Serenity must have been pregnant long ago. That’s 
right, the in-laws will definitely not want a woman who can’t have children. Ms. Dawson, 
you fell in love with Young Master york at first sight. Serenity is worthy of him in every 
way. If you can conceive hs child, then you can replace Serenity.” 

After a moment of silence, Analia asked Esme: “Miss Esme, why do you want to help 
me?” 



“I’m not helping you, I’m using you to help me out. When Serenity came to settle 
accounts with me, she scolded me so hard that she didn’t treat me like a human being. I 
swallowed. I don’t hold back and helping you get the position is to avenge Serenity for 
me.” 

Analia didn’t believe what Esme said, she had only met Serenity once, and it could be 
seen that Serenity was a well-bred person. She will not yell at Esme. 

But Esme couldn’t see Serenity’s well-being, Analia believed it. 

She didn’t expose Esme’s lies, and let Esme slander Serenity. She said, “Miss Esme, 
thank you for helping me this way. It’s late. I’ll rest first. If there is a chance, I will treat 
you to dinner.” 

After speaking, Analia hung up the phone. 

It’s good to have Esme to help her keep an eye on Zachary and his wife’s every move. 

When Serenity traveled far away, only Zachary was at home, but Analia dared not and 
could not seize this opportunity to get close to Zachary. Zachary always brought a group 
of bodyguards with him, mainly to prevent his admirers from approaching him. 

However, if they knew where Serenity had gone and created an affair for Serenity, it 
would also be able to destroy the relationship between the couple. 

Thinking of this, Analia sent a message to Esme, asking if she knew where Serenity had 
gone. 

Esme replied to her: [I don’t know.] 

Analia: …. 

…… 
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Novel Married at First Sight Chapter 1835 -When Zachary woke up, he didn’t even 
open his eyes, he turned sideways habitually, stretched out his long arms, and failed to 
hug Serenity, he suddenly opened his eyes, there was nothing around him, and there 
was no soft figure of Serenity. After being stunned for a while, Zachary remembered 
that his grandma abducted his beloved wife, and the two of them took Sonny to travel, 
and abandoned him at home cruelly, which made him unable to sleep all night, and 
finally hugged Serenity’s pillow, and only then managed to fall asleep by treating the 
pillow as Serenity. 

He took his phone to check the time, it was already past eight o’clock in the morning. 



In the past, he would get up at six o’clock in the morning for morning jogs. 

Alas, his wife was not around, so he couldn’t even get up. 

Look at the date, today happens to be Saturday! 

He was so busy that he ignored the date. It felt like it was only Monday, and now it was 
Saturday again. A week went by so fast. 

Not going to work on Saturday, Zachary wanted to continue dreaming about Serenity, 
because in the dream, there were only him and Serenity. 

However, his stomach sang empty city tricks, which made him unable to fall asleep 
again. 

He had to get up. 

There were no missed calls on the phone, and there were a lot of unread messages on 
WhatsApp. He clicked on it to see, except for the messages in the work group, it was 
someone asking him to go out on weekends. He checked all of them, but there was no 
message from Serenity. 

“Serenity!” 

Zachary gritted his teeth, he hadn’t called her by her first name for a long time. 

“You are so cruel that you didn’t even send me a message!” 

He couldn’t see the message from Serenity, so he clicked on her circle of friends, but 
didn’t see any new updates, and then he remembered that she had even changed her 
mobile phone, and even Liberty didn’t know the new mobile phone number. 

Zachary who was “abandoned” at home by his wife took some time to change his 
clothes and wash up, and then went downstairs with that charming handsome face. 

As soon as he got down to the first floor, a fat dog shook its chubby body and ran 
towards him. 

Zachary didn’t like furry animals the most. In order to make Serenity happy, he asked a 
friend to help him buy a pet dog and two pet cats for Serenity to keep. Later, the couple 
were too busy, and the pets were taken away. Leave it to Mrs. Lane to look after her. 

Seeing that the fat dog was about to pounce, Zachary instinctively raised his foot and 
kicked it away. 

“Master, that’s Grandma’s pet dog.” Mrs. Lane yelled. 



Zachary’s foot almost kicked the pet dog. Hearing Mrs. Lane’s cry, he withdrew his 
strength, lowered his foot, and spared the fat dog. 

Mrs. Lane came quickly, and quickly took the pet dog by the rope, “I just went to the 
bathroom, and you ran in.” 

Mrs. Lane wanted to take the pet dog out, but the fat dog refused to go out, always 
wanting to rub Zachary’s feet, Zachary said with disgust: “Is this the pet dog I gave to 
your young mistress?” 

“Yes.” 

When Zachary bought the dag back, it gained more than one circle of fat. 

Zachary frowned, “It’s so fat that it doesn’t look like a dog anymore, like a pig. Mrs. 
Lane, don’t let it eat so much.” 

Mrs. Lane smiled and said: “It is very edible, I don’t give much food. it will find food by 
itself, and lack of exercise, it will get fatter and fatter. I told Miss to help it lose weight.” 

“Just like its master loves to eat.” Zachary muttered. His wife also liked to eat, but she 
could eat so much, but she didn’t gain weight, unlike her pet dog, who was as fat as a 
pig and lost the appearance of a dog. 

Zachary: “Take it out. Looking at it, I get goosebumps.” 

Mrs. Lane dragged the dog out again, but the dog refused to go out and insisted on 
rubbing against Zachary’s feet. In the end, Mrs. Lane had no choice but to bend over, 
raised the fat dog on her waist before taking the dog out. 

Mrs. Lane also talked about the fat dog: “The eldest young master doesn’t like you 
getting close to him, and you still rub against his feet. Do you want to be shaved and 
slaughtered?” 

The pet dog snorted. 

 


